                                    HAYDEN BAY CONDOMINIUM 

                   ANNUAL MEETING—FEBRUARY 23, 2011
                                6:30 p.m.  Recreation Room
HBC Members Present in Person or by Proxy:  

401 Johnson


437 Redmond

513 Bender

547 Low
403 Palmer


439 Anderson

525 Maltase

549 Repp
407 Goldenberg 

505 Welch

527 Wilston
419 Spina   


507 Corkum

543 Brumbaugh
421 Viets & Hempstead  
511 Larpenteur
545 VanHouten
Homeowner Absent:
 Mills                                     

Guests Present:
Angela Gosse from Noah and Associates, Community Manager                              
Call to Order, Certifying of Proxies and Proof of Notice of Meeting: There being a quorum the meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. The proxies were certified and proof of Notice of Meeting was presented by Angela Gosse. 

Approval of Minutes of Preceding Meeting:  Don called for approval of the minutes from the previous annual meeting.  Donna Hempstead noted that the date was incorrect on the previous minutes.  With this one correction, Victor Viets motioned, and Amy Welch seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed unanimously.
Report of Officers:  Treasurer’s Report:  Victor Viets:  Victor reported that the Association is currently in line with the budget for 2010.  There was a recent dues increase of 4% to account for the rising costs of utilities in the operating expenses.  The reserve contribution remained the same from the previous year.  The Association switched banks in 2010 from Bank of America to Umpqua.  The change saved the Association money in bank charges and the Association is receiving a higher interest rate for the money market account with Umpqua. (please list the present interest rate)
Reports of Committees:  Maintenance Report: Don Maltase:  Some maintenance projects are on hold until decisions are made regarding the siding.  Amy Welch reported the steps to the Low’s unit are slippery and the Board will look into having the steps pressure washed and add tread’s as per Palmer’s steps.
Landscaping Report:  Donna Hempstead:  The landscaping is doing well, and staying within budget.  Willamette Landscape was out recently testing the sprinklers.  They have drained the sprinklers after testing them and turned them off again for the winter.
Election of Directors:  Sally Anderson, Amy Welch, and Daniel Redmond were elected to the HBC Board by written ballot.  

Unfinished Business - Siding Project:  Victor Viets reported the Association is in the process of contracting with Forensics to collect estimates and put together the scope of work for the siding replacement.  The recent special assessment of $44,000 is the beginning of the project, and this money will go towards the costs of the project.  Once the contract is signed with Forensics they will start working on collecting estimates.  This process will take about 8 weeks to complete from the date the contract is signed.  The owners should be able to vote on the project by the middle of May.  At that time the owners will need to commit on windows and railings, in addition to a siding decision.  A special assessment will follow the meeting.  Hazel Larpenteur questioned the Board on whether or not they are considering other costing options even after they receive estimates for the work.  The Board assured Hazel they will continue to consider options to help contain costs where possible.

New Business:  Vote – CPA Review of Association Expenses (FY 2010):  A vote was held for the 2010 CPA Review by written ballot.  There were 15 votes against the review, one vote in favor, and one abstention.  The CPA Review was voted down for the financial year 2010.

Trash Can Enclosure:  Morgan Johnson reported that the trash enclosure near his unit is being used by a homeless person in the area as a restroom.  Morgan suggested adding a gate across the front of the enclosure or a motion detecting light for security.  Don will ask Terry Arnold to give an estimate.
Adjournment:  There being no further business to discuss, Hazel Larpenteur moved and Amy Welch seconded to adjourn at 7:30 p.m.  
The Next Board meeting will be on March 23, 2011 at 6:30 pm in the Rec Room.
